

May 8, 1954 Letter, Syngman Rhee to General Maxwell D. Taylor

Citation:

"Letter, Syngman Rhee to General Maxwell D. Taylor", May 8, 1954, Wilson Center Digital Archive, B-013-109, Official Correspondences, President Rhee's Correspondences, Syngman Rhee Institute, Yonsei University.

https://wilson-center-digital-archive.dvincitest.com/document/122811

Summary:

Response to Taylor's report on repairs to the Han River Highway Bridge.

Credits:

This document was made possible with support from Syngman Rhee Institute, Yonsei University

Original Language:

English

Contents:

Original Scan

May 8, 1954

My dear General:

Thank you for your advisory report on the repairs which your engineers are making on the Han River Highway Bridge. This very important and urgent project is one of many which you have undertaken in the interest of safety, efficiency and public welfare, of both temporary and permanent value.

Further evidence of your conscientions concern for Korea and Koreaus is the installation of two floating bridges to supplement the Shoofly bridge during the period of repairs on the Hi-Level Bridge. These facilities care for civilian traffic as well as the military without great inconvenience. In fact, numerous comments have reached me on the efficiency and industry of your engineering crews during their round-the-clock operations.

I am well aware, my dear General, that makeshift repairs could have been ordered that would have stood up for the period of expected military use of the bridge, and I thank you for seeing to it that since repair work was necessary, a thobough job that will permit the bridge's use for years to come is being undertaken.

Yours sincerely,

General Maxwell D. Taylor Headquarters highth United States Army Office of the Commanding General

8 h. 145